Mid-York Color Guard Circuit

General Membership Meeting

March 5, 2023

ESM High School, East Syracuse, NY

Minutes:

I.  Opening – The meeting was called to order at 12:30PM

II. President’s Report – Scott Snell began the meeting with a thank you to the ESM School District and Guard Director Marcie Derito for hosting this afternoon’s meeting. Snell then gave the floor to Marcie who had a highlighted some changes in procedure to those who have attended championships at ESM in the past.  Both Marcie and Scott stressed the importance of reviewing and knowing  everything outlined in the Championships packet that was mailed last month.  We will do a full walkthrough of pathways throughout the school that will be used at the championship show.  There should be no surprises if you READ YOU CHAMPIONSHIP PACKET. Email Scott or Marcie with questions.  Scott continued his report remarking competitive season has been has been going well.  There have been issues with individual units and show host.  The Executive Board has worked quickly to address the issues.  Derek has sent out a survey to each participating unit following each show. Participation from unit directors has been poor.  This is an important tool to help show hosts and the Circuit in general. Please take a few minutes to fill the survey out each week your unit performs. The Exec Board met earlier this morning. There was discussion about the high level of training and design with shows this year and should prove to be a very exciting Championship Show. As we progress to the end of the season, remember to stay focused, but still professional.  There are some big shows in the weeks to come. Don’t get caught up with a score or placement you disagree with, but use the feedback to motivate your rehearsals.  In two weeks Scott will send out a ballot to each director for Bob Morse Award voting.  Try to get into the gym over the next couple weeks to get an idea of a unit you feel has grown the most throughout the season.  The staff badge initiative we started using this season, for the most part, is working well. Only those wearing a staff badge are to be allowed backstage.  Make sure your parents are aware, especially at the championship show! Security will be tight at championships.  A reminder that former students or staff members ARE NOT allowed anyplace a spectator would be allowed without a badge!  No exceptions.  8 Crew Badges must be turned in at the Guard Check In desk following your unit’s Championship performance.  Crew Badges only.   Any unit who turns in less than 8 Crew Badges will receive an invoice for $15 per badge missing.  You can keep your Staff Badges.  New Staff Badges will be issued next year.  Next (reprimands to follow) Critique Order- Directors are responsible to sign up for critique in advance of shows.  The VP spends a great deal of time compiling the sign-ups, informing the Judge Coordinator (Dick Fishette,) show hosts, and the chief judge each week.  If you have signed up for critique, you must attend.  If you are a no show, you could be jeopardizing your opportunity to attend critiques in the future.  There are, of course, extenuating circumstances, i.e. weather.  It is does not negatively affect your group if you choose not to attend critique.  You must inform the VP no less than 1 week prior to a show if you will not be attending critique at that show.  Utilize the Circuit website for current information.  Scott submits weekly updates.  We are able to track the website analytics, there are about 6,000 visits per week. Congratulations to CNS JV for self-promoting from SA3 to SA2 and Central Square JV self-promoted from SRA to SA3. Also, congratulation to our 2023 Hall of Fame Inductees; Susan Bentley (multi-year ESM Championship Coordinator), Candy Flock (Gibs wife and long time ESM Volunteer), Shannon Spaulding and Jim Morton.  Lastly, the Circuit and Exec Board will be honoring Mr. Tom Argy at the Championship Show.  Tom judged his last show last weekend at Jordan Elbridge.  We will make a presentation to him at Championships.
III. Vice President’s Report – VP Derek Pooley started his report with a thank you for the constant communications he gets from directors and to show hosts who are so accommodating. Reminder the show packets on the website have to most updated information.  Derek reminded everyone that the people working at show are volunteers.  It is not up to you as a director to tell a volunteer what to do or what not to do.  If you have a concern, find the show host coordinator.  DO NOT take your frustrations or stress out on a volunteer.

IV. Secretary/Treasurer Report – Jim Morton reported since our last meeting we have incurred expenses totaling $3072.80, and income totaling $9050.15. the current account balance totals $33,204.31.  We will incur significant expenses as we finish out the season.  If you have a scholarship application, they are due today, please get that to me before you leave. Show Hosts, you have been given invoices for the $50 Show Host Fee (one half of the $100 Competition Suite fee).  Please make sure that is paid as soon as your show is complete.
V. Old Business

1. Championship Show Report-Championship Tee Shirt orders are due.  Please get those to Marcie.  There will be some back bleacher over flow seating available.  There will be a live stream set up in the auditorium.  Retreat format will be the same as last year. Performers will be led from the auditorium to the gym, the following the ceremony, performers will be led out of the gym back to the auditorium. A group picture site will be set up in the chorus room. You may check in two hours prior to your performance and one hour check out time after retreat.  Special request will be considered.  FYI, Basketball hoops will be raised, but cannot be removed for the championship show.  A final and updated packet will be emailed on Tuesday. 
2. With the Circuit taking over tabulation at each show, being year one Scott and Derek stepped in as a Circuit Tabulator.  They will be deferring the $100 stipend back to the Circuit for the Scholarship fund.  It is our goal to have a group of knowledgeable tabulators that are not affiliated directly with any competing units at a show. 
VI. New Business

1.  New voting members – Congratulations to the following new Circuit members who have met the performance requirements to be fully eligible voting members; Johnstown and Greece.
2. Proposal D.Pooley: Currently units who travel over 50 miles to any one show, can have that counted as “two shows” for voting and Championship Show participation eligibility. Proposed changes: units must submit a google maps (or similar) showing mileage to the VP for approval and/or documentation from a school official if there are restrictions on certain roads that can or cannot be traveled. 2nd: Marcie Derito.

There was some discussion on the proposal.  The proposal was called to vote: yes-43, no-0, abs-0 The proposal passed.
3.  Proposal D. Pooley: Currently policy-no one in the Cadet Class can be promoted into any other class. Proposal to remove that clause to allow that promotion and growth opportunity for Cadet Class into the SRA or IRA Class. 2nd ;Donel Mataruga. There was some discussion on the proposal.  The proposal was called to a vote.  Yes-33, no-0, abs-0.  The proposal passed.

4. Fan Favorite voting will be held at the Championship Show. Trophies will be awarded to the Units voted as fan favorite.

5. The Board is considering, for next season,  allowing the WGI policy of a 300 character (not word) write-up/show description in Competition Suite. Judges would be able to view the blurb about a show prior  to a unit’s performance.  This would not be mandatory, nor would it negatively affect a unit if there was none.  More information will be shared at our Fall meeting.
6. Our gradual move to the M-YCGC taking over judge recruitment and assignments as opposed to hiring an outside organization to do this for us.  First and foremost this IS NOT a commentary  or attack on the NYFCJ. They have served our Circuit honorably for over 50 years! The Board has decided it is time to take this initiative over.  The Board will work over the summer to identify individual to hold the position of M-YCGC Judge Coordinator.  It is the Board’s plan to “dip our toe in the water” for the 2024 competitive season.  It is our plan to select two weekends next year (perhaps 1 in February and 1 in March) and self assign the panels.  The panels may very well include NYFCJ members as well as out of the area judges.  The weekends chosen will be single show weekends.  Weekly judge evaluations submitted by unit directors will again become an important part of this puzzle. Our goal is create a database of highly qualified judges to evaluate our weekly competitions.  Next season will answer some financial question, but we are looking at a financial responsibility of $40-$45,000 to run a full 8 week season with this initiative.  The Board is working on ways to fulfill these responsibilities.
7. Other – none.

8. Executive Board positions that need to be filled for the 2023-2025 seasons include: Vice President currently held by Derek Pooley, Exec. Board seat 2 currently held by Larry Schmidt and Exec. Board Seat 4 currently held by Kelly Moser-Vogler.  Nominations for VP: Derek Pooley 1st-J. Morton, 2nd-Donel Mataruga. Derek accepted.  There were no other nominations. Scott Snell cast 1 unanimous vote on behalf of the Circuit.  Derek’s term will run through April of 2025.  Board seat nominations: Kelly Moser-Vogler 1st-Marcie D, 2nd-D Pooley.  Kelly accepted. Larry Schmidt 1st-Marcie D, 2nd-Derek P.  Larry accepted. Alleah (Phoenix) 1st-Andy G. 2nd McKensie.  Alleah accepted. No other nominations. A paper ballot vote was called.  The two individuals (of the 3 nominated) will take the seats.  Larry Schmidt and Kelly Moser-Vogler will fill the Board Seats through April 2025.
VII.      Championship draw was held and will be sent out with the updated Championship packet on Tuesday.

VIII.      Be aware of who is around you when you are talking to staff members and other adults when you are at a show.  An issue was brought forth where a conversation was overheard between two aduld discussing sobriety (or lack of) and drinking.  Again, BE PROFESSIONAL. Share this information with your volunteers as well.
IX.  Announcements: The next General Membership Meeting will be help will be held November 2023.

Location to be announced.

X. A motion to adjourn the meeting was called at 2:00PM.                 

Respectfully submitted,

James Morton

Secretary M-YCGC

3/7/2023                                                                                          
